Town of Jefferson

Office of the Planning Board

Minutes

August 24, 2021
Members present:  Chairman Michael Meehan, Jason Call, Donna Laurent, Gil Finch, Bob Roy, alternate 
Absent:  Gordon Rebello, Kevin Meehan, Selectmen’s representative; Wayne Kellner, alternate  
Others present:  Charlene Wheeler, Board secretary; Mark Gross
In the absence of a regular Board member, Bob Roy was made a voting member for this meeting.

Minutes
A motion was made by Gil Finch to approve the minutes of the August 10, 2021 meeting as read, seconded by Bob Roy.  The vote to accept the motion was unanimous. 
Hearing - Boundary Line Adjustment/Merger – Mark Gross
Chairman Meehan opened the public hearing for an application from Mark Gross, 158 Israel’s River Road for boundary line adjustments and merger among Lots 29A, 8, and 25, Map 14.  Lot 25, formerly owned by the Foley Revocable Trust and abutting Lot 29A, was recently purchased by Mr. Gross and will be merged with Lot 29A.  The boundary lines to be redrawn result in two lots both having at least 200 feet of road frontage. New Lot 29A will contain 4.27 acres and new Lot 8 will contain 3.35 acres.  The Board examined a plat drawn by surveyor Mark Boulanger.  The new driveway location was noted on the plat and Mr. Gross presented the Board with a copy of a driveway permit.  The town’s road agent had confirmed there was no need for a culvert.  Also, the septic areas were noted on the plat as well as existing wells.  An  existing structure would be removed from Lot 29A.  The Board went through the boundary line adjustment checklist to see if any other information needed to be added or other changes made.  There was no soils information or notation of hydric soils.  Jason Call made the motion to waive the requirements of soils information and notation of any hydric soils, seconded by Bob Roy.  The vote to accept the motion was unanimous.  Jason Call made the motion to accept the application as complete, seconded by Donna Laurent.  The vote to accept the motion was unanimous.  The Board secretary said she had received two phone calls from abutters, the first from Mrs. Paul Wooten and the second from Laurie Walker.  Both asked questions about the application but said they had no objections to Mr. Gross’s plans.  There being no further questions or comments, Jason Call made the motion to approve the application, seconded by Donna Laurent.  The plats and mylar were signed and the Board secretary will file the mylar at the Coos County Registry of Deeds.  Mr. Gross thanked the Board and left the meeting.

Consultation – James Goulet Subdivision
James Goulet with property at 276 Turnpike Road, Map 6, Lot 2B, originally asked for a boundary line adjustment but it was determined it should be considered a subdivision of property into two separate lots.  However, after looking at his map, it was determined that one proposed [[[[[[[[[[[[lot would have no road frontage as required.  Mr. Goulet has redrawn boundary lines to give sufficient frontage on Turnpike Road.  Mr. Goulet wanted it noted he had also purchased an abutting Lot 14D from Roy Parkhurst. There was a question about the width of one of the new lots at its narrowest point.  The Board said that the width should be at least a minimum of 100 feet.  Mr. Goulet was also asked to confirm the distance of an existing septic field to the new proposed lot line.  The Board secretary will contact Mr. Goulet, who did not attend the meeting, with the information. 

Master Plan

June Garneau was not able to attend the meeting because of illness and work was postponed until a later date.
Financial Report

The Board secretary reported she still does not have a corrected financial report.  There appears to be questionable amounts on some line items and some line items are missing.  It has been difficult getting access to information needed to fix the situation.  The Select Board has been made aware of the situation.
Communications

The Zoning Board of Adjustment has granted Shawn Davenport a Variance to build closer to a property line than allowed at an August 12 hearing.  A hearing also took place on the same night for an application from Anthony Plant for a Special Exception to operate an auto repair service.  The hearing was continued until September 9 after lengthy and sometimes contentious testimony during the portion of the hearing for public comments.  On September 9 a new application will also be considered from Christopher and Elizabeth Souza on Ingerson Road asking for a Variance to build closer to a lot line than allowed.
Board members absent from the meeting with Michael Fraser, owner of the Iron Dog Inn, were brought up to date answering questions they had on plans Mr. Fraser had discussed with the Board.
Copies of Selectmen’s minutes can be read on the town’s website and any questions brought to the next Planning Board meeting.

The Board secretary informed the Board members she will be unable to attend the October meetings of the Board.  Arrangements are being made so the work of the Planning Board can be addressed as needed.

The Board’s next regular meeting date is September 14.  The Board hoped they would be able to make more progress to complete the Master Plan as delays have slowed the process.   

There being no further business, Jason Call made the motion to adjourn the meeting, seconded by Gil Finch.  The meeting was adjourned at 8:48 p.m.

_________________________

Charlene Wheeler

Secretary to the Board
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